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Dear parents, caregivers, students, families, and the wider community.   
E nga mātua, e nga kaitiaki, e nga tauira, e nga whānau, me te iwi whānui. 
 
 

The Leadership Team has once again enjoyed walking around the school, witnessing the 
vibrant teaching and learning taking place in classrooms. It’s inspiring to see our staff and 
students fostering positive learning relationships. Most classes have now settled into solid 
routines, with students becoming more familiar with their timetables and taking greater 
responsibility for their learning. 
 
Over this week and next, we are encouraging our students to get INVOLVED in the wide 
range of activities available during Terms 1 and 2. This week, students were invited to 
participate in the Shakespeare Essay Competition, audition for the school band, join 
music groups, and nominate themselves for various sports teams competing this term. 
Those interested in Saturday netball were also encouraged to register for the upcoming 
trials. 
 
Next week, we’ll continue promoting opportunities by inviting students to enrol in kapa 
haka and other school-based activities. 
We kindly ask all parents, caregivers, and whānau to download the HERO app. This 
provides access to important school updates, your child’s personal information, and 
attendance notifications. 
 
Unfortunately, due to a major issue with our pool’s filtering system, the school swimming 
sports had to be postponed. However, the day wasn’t without excitement—our dedicated 
staff kept spirits high by continuing with their planned Superhero Dress-Up, creating a fun 
and lively atmosphere for the students. A big thank you to the TIS staff for embracing the 
fun! 
 
Ngā mihi 
Brent Woods 
Principal/Tumuaki 
 



 

 
 
  

T.I.S. SPORTS 
CO-ORDINATOR NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sports Bulletin 
 

It has been a fantastic week for sports at TIS! 
We’ve had Kiwi Sport delivering Ki-O-Rahi taster sessions to classes, and 

it was great to see so many students getting involved and enjoying this 
dynamic game. Next up is the Ki-O-Rahi Tournament on Wednesday, 

12th October. Permission slips have been sent out on HERO to all 
students who have signed up—please ensure these are returned 

by Wednesday, 28th February. 
 

This week, we also had Netball and Golf sign-ups, with Hockey, Girls 
Cricket and Touch Rugby sign-ups coming next week. A reminder that 
students are notified of upcoming sports in the Morning News and can 
sign up in the Sports Office. Notices and permission forms will be sent 

out via HERO to be completed online. 
 

Good luck to all students competing in Across the Lake and Ironkidz—
two iconic local events that kick off Ironman Week! Students also wrote 
some thoughtful letters to Ironman competitors, which will undoubtedly 

be greatly appreciated. It’s fantastic to see them recognizing the 
dedication and effort required for such a challenge while showcasing the 

spirit of Taupō! 
 

Keep up the great participation, TIS athletes! 
TIS Sports 
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T.I.S 
STAFF 
SUPER 
HERO 
DAY 

 
 

 
Today was a surprise dress up day 

for our staff.   
Super Heros was the theme. 

Super Heros come in all shapes and 
sizes. We had some usual suspects 
- Wonderwoman, Spiderman, Hulk, 

Zorro, Harley Quinn and 
Superwoman to more inventive 
characters like Gratitude girl, 

Positive Princess, Captain Carrot. 
We even had a student, Office 

Angels and a Detective Sargent. 
Thanks to the Support Staff team 

for their shared morning tea. 
Watch this space for our next 

surprise dress up day. 



 
 

 

 
 

T.I.S TUCK SHOP 
KRISTIE’S KAI 

 

MORNING TEA BREAK 11-11.30am– Buy 
Items at the Tuckshop directly  

LUNCH TIME BREAK –1.30pm-2pm – Buy 
Items at the Tuckshop directly 

SUSHI SPECIALS – Order between 8.45am-
9am 

at the Tuckshop directly 

 

 
NB: Please note there is no longer any pre 
ordering of any lunch orders in classrooms 
(Please download our School HERO app 

to view the Tuckshop Menu) 
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PINKY’S MUSIC 
GROUP 

 
Whaea Pinky’s Music Group. I’m 

looking for singers, ukulele and guitar 
players, including those who would like 

to learn!! 
  

Please encourage your talented 
students who are interested to come 

and sign up in the Science Room. 
  

Practices will be in Room 8 on FRIDAY 
lunchtimes. 

  
Happy Friday!! 

Pinky❤ 
 
 

BREAKFAST 
CLUB 

 
Breakfast club has kicked off in full 

force this term. 
We currently serve weetbix and milo. 
We would love any additional support 

with food donations from the 
community. We would love to offer our 
students with a hot breakfast once a 
week or some toast, If you are able 

to help keep this supply running 
throughout the year, please get in 
touch. Every bit of support goes a 

long way in ensuring our students are 
well-fed and ready to learn. 

  
 

Ngā mihi  
  

Andrea MacLennan 
Teacher Aide 
Support Hub 


